
  
IMPORTANT INFORMATION ON THE 2022 CONGRESS 
  
Dear members of IVSI, 
dear friends 
  
this is to inform you that at its last meeting in Budapest, the IVSI Executive 
Board took a majority decision to terminate our cooperation with Rosa Khutor 
as the venue of the 2022 IVSI Congress. 
It was very difficult for the IVSI Executive Board to make this decision, which 
was caused by the lack of guarantees on the part of the organisers to 
reimburse Congress participants for payments already made should the 
Congress have to be cancelled through no fault of the participants. In addition, 
several deadlines to remedy the problem were mutually agreed but were not 
met by the organisers.  
Also by a majority of votes, the IVSI Executive Board decided to hold the 2022 
Congress elsewhere in Europe. Negotiations are already ongoing.  
We will inform you of the progress of negotiations and any new venue by 5 
November 2021. More information will follow by 15 November 2021. 
  
With sporting regards 
IVSI Executive Board 
  
Ewelina Giefer 
Office IVSI 
  

 
  
office@ivsi.info 
  
 


